
1The Lion’s Roar www.dkeunc.com

The 2013-14 school year has been one of hard 
work and continuous improvement at the DKE 
house at UNC. The active brothers worked 
hard academically and supported a number 
of philanthropic initiatives this year. (See 
Ward Wood’s article on page 4). The alumni 
investment of time, talent and treasure is seeing 
dividends.
  The active brothers have been “hitting the 
books” extremely hard. For 
fall semester 2013 DKE 
had a house average GPA 
of 3.194. (For context, the 
UNC all-men average GPA 
was a 3.236 and the all-
university average was 3.207, 
which includes women. 
The women’s all-university 
average was 3.268, and 
the all-sorority average was 
3.336.) 
  We are also proud to 
report we have 8 active 
brothers with GPAs of 3.750 
or higher, 4 active brothers 
who received “comeback” 
awards for achieving jumps 
in their GPAs of at least .5 
points between Spring 2013 
and Fall 2013. Congratulations to these men 
for representing DKE well! Their collective 
efforts truly represent those of “a scholar, a 
gentleman, and a jolly good fellow.”
  Now that we have surpassed the 3.0 GPA 
fixed goal, we will continue with rush activities.

Physical Plant Updates Keep Beta 
Competitive

The alumni have been hard at work updating 
the physical plant. A big thank you everyone 
who has been involved. The updates include 
installing wireless Internet access throughout 
the house, which was needed to support the 
increased utilization, with more and more guys 
studying at the house. Several other fraternities 

on campus have been 
spending quite a bit updating 
their facilities, so we need 
to continually improve our 
physical plant every year, 
in order to keep the DKE 
house the best looking, and 
functioning, on campus.

Remaining Wish List
Wish list improvements 
planned for this summer 
include replacing the Eddie 
Caldwell Bar and improving 
the ventilation system in the 
kitchen. 

Annual Fund Update
Thank you to everyone who 

has donated to the annual fund already. Those 
who have not, please consider donating this 
spring. We’ve had 102 donors to date, for a 
total of $18, 073 against our goal of $25,000. 
We need your help to complete the remaining 
items on the wish list. 
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170th Anniversary 
Founders Day

Event date: 
06-22-2014

Event End Date: 
 06-22-2014

Capacity: 
Unlimited

Individual Price: 
FREE

Beta DKE 2013-14 Active Brothers Are Scholars and Gentleman 
— Maintain Good Grades and Make Alumni Proud

Please 
Make Your Gift

Today!
There are three ways 

to donate:

Make check payable to: DKE UNC  
& mail to our processing center:

DKE at UNC, Alumni Relations Processing Center, P.O. 
Box 7007, Albert Lea, MN 56007-8007

Online at:  
www.dkeunc.com.

1

2 3 By calling: 
800-975-6699
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As most of you know, the 9th Annual 
Si Sitterson Memorial Golf Tournament 
was on Friday, April 11 at Occoneechee 
Golf Club, NC.  We had a great turnout 
at the tournament, and we would 
appreciate your sharing photos or stories 
by emailing them to  
  feedback@affinityconnection.com. 
Mention DKE at UNC in the subject.

  Since the beginning of our partnership 
with Habitat for Humanity, DKE has 
raised $195,000 in donations and has 
volunteered more than 3,520 hours. For this 
year’s project we are working with seven other 

fraternities to build a house for two UNC 
employees and their three children. This is 
the last year for the Habitat build in Chapel 

Hill- since only 5 houses remain to be 
built in our area, our next build will be 
in Efland, NC. If you have any questions 
or would like to make a contribution 
to Habitat in the name of DKE, please 
contact me via email at  
  robdanielh@gmail.com.

  Additionally, we are spearheading The 
Brothers Project, in which we and seven 
other fraternities are volunteering to 
build a home for two UNC employees 
and their children.    This coming fall, 

we are having our annual Spaghetti Dinner, 
and hope to have a charity oyster roast as well.  

Beta of DKE Legacy Circle ($1,000+)
Peter T Grauer	 1968
William J. Tyne Jr.	 1970

Founders Club ($500-$999.99)
Hobson Brown Jr.	 1964
A. Alexander Shuford	 1966
Nelson Schwab III	 1967
Edward T. Baur	 1968
Christopher C. Whitson	 1983

Crimson, Blue & Gold Club  
($250-$499.99)
Bob Mason III	 1956
Hazel E. Ellerbe	 1961
Surry P. Roberts M.D.	 1962
Shade Murray Jr.	 1963
Gardiner Garrard Jr.	 1964
Henry W. Morgan	 1965
S. Davis Phillips	 1965
Albert L. Roper II	 1967
James A. Gray III	 1970
Charles Tilden Hagan III	 1970
O. Beech Watson III	 1971
Ward Williams III	 1981
Richard F. Hunt III	 1984
J. Eric Targgart Sr.	 1987
Wesley Caswell Fowler III, M.D.	 1989
Austin E. Peat	 2001

1844 Society ($184.40)
Harry Bates	 1948
Frederick P. Wood Jr.	 1961
Oscar J. Peterson III	 1962
Alpo F. Crane	 1964

Douglas R. Evans	 1967
F. Borden Hanes Jr.	 1967
Kenneth RoyalL Davis	 1970
Bernard Gray	 1972
Ben J Sullivan Jr.	 1975
Benjamin C. Adams Jr.	 1978
Brenton L. Smith	 1986
Michael L. Rogers	 1990

132 Columbia Street Club ($132)
Stanley D. Leggett	 1958
Yates S. Palmer Jr.	 1960
Jack G. Prevost	 1965
William Asbury Whitaker III	 1967
Steven M. McCarroll	 1968
Richard V. Bray Jr.	 1969
William W. Espy	 1969
Craig C. Perry	 1971
Randolph C. Metcalfe	 1976
Scott E. Smith	 1980
William D. Smith Jr.	 1981
Charles L. Wickham III	 1982
Martin M. Henegar	 1985
Geoffrey R. Allen	 1987
Alexander K. Turner	 1989
George W. Climer III	 1993
John L. Sullivan III	 1995
Richard Worrell Jr.	 1995
Scott J. Schweitzer	 1999
Willard J. Overlock III	 2002

Rampant Lion Club ($100-$131.99)
Robert H. Borden	 1959
William Lea Palmer	 1959
Walker Lockett Jr.	 1960

Frank R. Liggett III	 1963
William W. Eskridge	 1965
Hunter W. Spruill	 1966
Thaddeus T. Moore	 1967
Peter T. Worthen	 1967
Bill C. Kluttz Jr.	 1968
Logan E. Sawyer Jr.	 1968
Richard M. Kennedy III	 1973
William S. Brenizer	 1974
Andrew C. Spencer	 1980
Thomas M. Benjamin	 1983
Alfred M. Randolph Jr.	 1984
William H. Joyner III	 1990
R. Stephen Lucie MD	 2000
Jay W. Levell	 2002
R. Brent Bates Jr.	 2005
Alston Hill Mann	 2005

Beta of DKE Supporter ($50-$99.99)
Stephen C. Owen Jr.	 1956
Bailey Patrick Jr.	 1957
James P. Raugh Jr.	 1957
William H. Luesing Jr.	 1959
Richard A Hutchinson Sr.	 1963
Rudson Wooten Lamm	 1970
James Norfleet Pruden III	 1970
Martin M. Boney	 1989
B. Trevor Fearon	 1990
Christopher M. Harris	 1995
Nathaniel Kluttz	 2009

Other (Up to $49.99)
F. Raine Remsburg	 1963
William G. Schmidt Jr.	 1988

philanthropy update
We’ve Been Busy Serving the Community This Year

By Robert Daniel – Philanthropy Chair

honor roll
Thank you to our loyal alumni who have already given this year!
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current graduating seniors

The active brother spotlight for this month shines 
on senior Felipe Villahoz. Felipe was Philanthropy 
Chair last year and currently serves as an adviser to 
the philanthropy chairs this semester. He also is the 
co-chairman of the Habitat for Humanity Brothers 
project. Felipe is an avid sports fan and participates 
in intramural indoor and outdoor soccer, as well 
as flag football and basketball. His freshman year, 
Felipe walked on as a punter for the Carolina football 

team. Felipe is double majoring in economics and 
Hispanic linguistics and is currently looking into a 
one year master’s program at the University of Virginia 
after he graduates. Felipe is employed at the White 
Oak Partners, a buy-side advisory firm and is also a 
Bloomberg Assessment Test ambassador for Bloomberg 
LP. Outside of work, Felipe has volunteered as a tutor 
for Hispanic students at the Human Rights Center and 
also as translator at the ESL program in Carrboro. 

Name	 Major	 Job or Employment Field	 Email

Hatcher Williams	 Advertising	 Sales/Advertising/Marketing/Automotive	 hatcherwilliams@gmail.com

Davis Rainey	 Management	 Marketing/Finance applied and waiting	 davisrainey@gmail.com 
	 and Society	 for Wake Forest 1 year MA in Management

Davis Clark	 Global Studies: Focus in Economics, Trade,	 Marketing, Sports Marketing	 wdavisclark@gmail.com 
	 and Development, Entrepreneurship Minor

Pat Foster	 Management and Society	 Commercial Real Estate	 pcfoster41@gmail.com 
	 (Lacrosse player)

William Cozart	 Economics and History	 Finance, Commercial Real Estate	 willcozart@gmail.com

Daniel Breeden	 Business	 Real Estate/Financial Services	 dcbree2@gmail.com

RJ Barrett	 Economics	 Public Accounting (MA	 rollandjbarrett@gmail.com 
		  Program at KFBS this fall)

John Mikels	 Management and Society	 Commercial Real Estate Brokerage	 john_mikels@kenan-flagler.unc.edu 
		  (leasing or investment sales)

Alex Niblock	 Business Administration	 Accounting - KPMG (Charlotte)	 niblockalex@gmail.com

Zach Maloney	 Global Studies: Focus in Economics, 	 Business, Marketing, Consulting	 zach.maloney25@gmail.com 
	 Trade, Development

Brett Epstein	 Management and Society, 	 Working at Oracle next year in	 brettandrewepstein@gmail.com 
	 Science Minor	 Burlington, MA (software sales)

David Wilkinson	 Biology Major, 	 Health Care, Biomedical	 dmwilkinson770@gmail.com 
	 Chemistry Minor	 Engineering, Pharmaceuticals

John Caison	 Journalism and	 Plans to work on a campaign	 lawcaison@gmail.com 
	 History Major	 and then Capitol Hill

Tim Carnes			 

Tyler Deal	 Political Science	 Advertising/Sales	 dealt@gmail.com

James Delany	 Business Administration	 Deloitte Consulting	 james_delany@kenan-flagler.unc.edu

Alex Fleming	 Business and	 TIAA-CREF Analyst in	 alex_fleming@kenan-flagler.unc.edu 
	 Economics Major	 Commercial Real Estate

Reid Hamilton	 English and	 Kenan Lewis Teaching Fellow	 reidjhamilt@gmail.com 
	 History Major	 at Woodberry Forrest

Turner Henderson	 History	 Law	 henderrt@email.unc.edu

Duncan Hutchins

Matt Kidd	 Biology Major, Chemistry Minor 	 Aspiring to go to dental school	 henrymattkidd@gmail.com

Mac Taylor	 Economics	 Business	 jmbtjr@gmail.com

Jordan Smith

Matt Payne			   bmpayne78@gmail.com		

Reidy Jones	 Management and Society	 Staffing and Recruiting	 hrjones23@gmail.com

Greg McBride	 Communication Studies and Life Major		  gregoryjmcbride3@gmail.com 
	

Active Brother Spotlight
Felipe Villahoz, Senior

By Ruffin Jones – Alumni Rep. Chair
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Email Crisis! 
We’re Missing Email Addresses for More than 25% of Our Brothers! 

You may be missing out on important DKE communications! 

The Beta Chapter Alumni Association Board 
sends monthly eNewsletters to all alumni 
as part of our revitalized communications 
program. Ensure you’re receiving your copy 
of these eNewsletters by verifying your email 
address today!

We currently have active email addresses for 
just 71% of our living alumni. If your email 
address is one of the 29% we’re missing, 
please update it on the form below or by 

emailing our alumni relations office with your 
full name, grad year, and “DKE UNC” to 
feedback@affinityconnection.com.

The more email addresses we have, the more 
we can keep you in the loop throughout the 
year. Thanks for helping us to stay connected 
with you more frequently! 

770‑192

State of the House
Beta DKE Initiates 21 Pledges and “Clean Up” at Meg Miller’s Recycling Program

By Ward Wood, President

The Beta DKE house has had a great 2013-14 school 
year. In the fall we held a successful rush and pledging 
process, with 21 pledges initiating. The new members 
included men from Atlanta, Charlotte, Raleigh, New 
York, Richmond and St. Louis. This new pledge class 
demonstrated a high academic standard with a 3.252 
average GPA, which boosted our house average GPA 
to 3.194. 
  The DKEs not only have been working hard in the 
classroom, but also with our philanthropy, Habitat for 
Humanity of Orange County. In addition, in the Meg 
Miller recycling program, the DKEs recycled more 

than 7 other fraternities combined.
  A few other highlights for us included the Si 
Sitterson Memorial Golf Tournament, which took 
place on April 11th at Occonechee Golf Course, the 
annual Spring Party with Beta, and our election of 4 
new rush chairs for next year.
  I look forward to the 2014-15 school year and what 
the Beta DKE house has in store. I also look forward 
to meeting all alumni at tailgates next fall (or if you 
decide to stop by the house before then). Thank you 
for all your support.


